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Over the past year the Buzzards scouts have had the opportunity to take part in 
many activities including, pioneering, sailing, code breaking, mountain biking 
and many more activities.  

Summer camp 2017 was a joint camp with Merlins scouts staying in the Forest of 
Dean. The camp was an excellent week for everyone involved, with activities 
such as pony trekking included in the action packed program. Scouts showed 
first hand their impressive pioneering shills having built a 2 meter high 
observation tower to keep watch on the campsite. 

Buzzards leadership team has remained strong this year with a core team of 
adults who are supported by invaluable assistance from young leaders and other 
helpers. My continued thanks go to the team for their efforts over the last year, 
keep up the good work. 

This summer sees Buzzards scouts once more join up with Merlins scouts for a 
summer camp in the New Forest with exciting activities planned. 

 

Andy Newman (Scout Leader) 
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